



From the Principal...

# Grade Eight Graduation this Friday 5:45pm (Rain Date Monday, June 21st)

This is the week! Pending the weather this Friday (which presently looks like a lot of rain but...may clear up), we hope to have our outdoor grade eight graduation celebration. This will be drive in/drive by style similar to last year, but it is very weather dependent. Please note the rain date is set for Monday, June 21 (which presently looks like a very nice evening). We will decide this Thursday morning if we will continue with the Friday evening graduation (if it clears up) or if we will be changing to the rain date on Monday, June 21st.



Grade eight parents look for a final graduation memo with more details by the middle of this week.

# TCS Community Drive-By Grade eight Graduation Celebration (either this Friday at 8:30pm or rain date Monday, 21 at 8:30pm

Friends, family, teachers and supporters of our grade eight graduates, please plan on a community drive-by either this Friday at 8:00pm at TCS (Plan A) or on the rain date which will be Monday, June 21 at 8:00pm (Plan B). This will be an extremely fun celebration of cars driving around TCS and supporting our grade eight graduates. Cars will line up by the gate by the school shed and enter in through the gates, around the school and exit by the small gate by the grade 8 doors/classroom on the gravel.

# Last two weeks of School at TCS

Here is what the last few weeks of this school year will look like in June:

#### THIS week June 14 - June 18

Online school will run as normal including speciality Friday on June 18
 (June 17 will be the last day for grade 8 students as they have Friday to prepare for graduation)



- Friday, June 18, 8:00pm is our Grade 8 drive-by celebration with family and friends (rain date will be Monday, June 21 at 8:00pm)
- Wednesday, June 16 at 8:00pm is our Parent Video Presentation by Worldview speaker Tim Barnett (all TCS parents invited) on "Engaging the Minds of our Students if we want our children to have lasting faith through their teenage years, we need to TRAIN them!"
  - --- see next page for the ZOOM Meeting link & info

Zoom meeting for Wednesday, June 16, 2021, at 8:00pm

Topic: TCS presents Tim Barnet 'Engaging the Minds of our Children and pushing them in their faith".

Join Zoom Meeting:

https://zoom.us/j/96900793793?pwd=QlpOMFErUWMzSnJXL3N2M3hpcDMwdz09

Meeting ID: 969 0079 3793

Passcode: K1xbXQ
Dial by your location

+1 438 809 7799 Canada Meeting ID: 969 0079 3793

Passcode: 614858

- Thursday, June 17th, 9:30 10:30am is our grade 4 8 chapel with students led by worldview expert Tim Barnett on "Engaging the Minds of our Students/Lasting Faith"
- Friday, June 18<sup>th</sup> at 5:45 8:30pm is our Grade eight "outdoor, drive in celebration" at TCS (rain date on Monday, June 21 at 5:45 8:30pm)

## Next Week, June 21 – 25

- Like last year, this last week of school will be a special theme week for students at TCS with a strong focus on faith and worldview! Because it has been online for a while now, we will mix it up to change the pace and also to land on a very clear faith and worldview message.
- The focus this last week will on faith and worldview (themes will be different for Kindergarten, grades 1 3 and 4 8)
- Class goodbye visits at TCS will be on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday for the following grades:
  - Parents you must complete the COVID screening for each student before attending
  - These outdoor class visits will be rain or shine! (weather plan in place)
  - Masks must be worn for all students and staff in grades 1 8 during this visit
  - Please bring any items to be dropped off at the school (Chromebooks) with you to the class visit
  - Parents drop off and pickup students where the buses usually wait
  - Parents are to remain in your cars when you drop off and pickup your children
  - The students will pick up their school items (shoes or personal belongings) and bring them to their parents who are waiting in their cars

# Monday, June 21

- 10:00 11:00am Grades JK, JK/SK and SK
- 1:00 2:00pm Grades 1, 2 and 3

# Tuesday, June 22

- 10:00 11:00am Grades 4 and 5
- 1:00 2:00pm Grades 6 and 7

#### Wednesday, June 23

- SK Graduation in the morning
- 2:00 3:00pm Grade eight final meeting time



- Thursday, June24 will officially be the end of schoolwork for this (with the special theme week activities)
- Friday, June 25 at 1:00pm is our final chapel that will be premiering on YouTube like last year for all to see
- Friday will be a wrap up day for TCS students on any theme activities that they need to finish
- There will be no speciality Friday classes on June 25th
- Report cards will be ready at the end of the day on Friday, June 25th. We will announce a pickup time next
  week for report cards (most likely the 28th or 29th). Parents who are unable to pick them up during those
  days can arrange a mailout or email of the report card.

#### Week of June 28 - 30

- June 28 and June 29 will be teacher wrap up days
- June 30<sup>th</sup> will be the last day the office will be open

#### Over the Summer

- Tuesday, August 17<sup>th</sup>, the office will officially open again on to prepare for the new school year
- The phones will be checked, and all mail will be picked up throughout the summer
- Mr. Berg will continue to meet with potential parents and give school tours to new families throughout July and August

## **Bradford Greenhouses Fundraising Program**

For all your gardening, lawn care and home decor (in & out) shopping please remember the Bradford Greenhouse Fundraising Program is on! Just tell the cashier (at either location in Barrie or Bradford) that you would like your purchase to support TCS. Thanks in advance for shopping to benefit TCS!

# **Tuition Invoices for 2021-2022**

Invoices for next year have been sent out via email. Feel free to return your forms (and payment depending on your tuition payment choice) by one of the following options:

- To the office during office hours of MWF, 9am 4pm
- Via email (scan and email)
- Anytime To the drop-box at the side of the school (near the grade 8 doors, gravel staff parking lot)





# TCS Spring Drive is now accessible online!

Our Spring Drive is underway & we've opened more options to donate online for your convenience. Would you consider supporting Timothy Christian School through our Spring Drive this year? Through your support, you will help to ensure that our students continue to receive dynamic and quality Christian education. The investment made to the Annual drive program would have a lasting impact on the families and students that God has entrusted us with.



Check out our Annual Drive page on our website: <a href="https://www.timothychristianschool.ca/support-tcs/annual-drive">https://www.timothychristianschool.ca/support-tcs/annual-drive</a>

